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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 8th November 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, Miss. H. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins
IN ATTENDANCE: PCSO R. Harrison and 1 member of the public.
16/2907  Apologies 
RESOLVED – to accept apologies from Cllr. M. Hanmer (work) 
16/2908 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  There were no interests declared in any item on the agenda.
16/2909  Public Session
a) The Chair asked PCSO Harrison for an update on the drugs problem at Gibbons Road play area that was reported by residents at our last meeting.  PCSO Harrison said that he has visited the site and looked in bushes and behind houses and cannot find any evidence of drug use and the police have not received any complaints regarding drugs.  PCSO Harrison said that the police think they know who the offender is but it is a matter of obtaining evidence. 
b) The Chair asked if the police have received any reports of bikes and people congregating in the area.  PCSO Harrison said that there have been four Section 59 notices issued to a person and bike in the last twelve months which means if either the person is caught on a different bike or another person on the bike that had the notice served on it then the police can take action.
c) Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds said that she has received complaints from residents of Meadow Close that they cannot see when coming out of the close because of cars parked on Trench Road.  PCSO Harrison said that this has been reported numerous times and unless the Council put parking restrictions on the road they cannot take any action.   PCSO Harrison said that the police team visit the site as often as they can and he has asked a PCSO with powers to issue parking tickets to attend to the vehicles that are parking on the double yellow lines that are in place in that area.
d) Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds said that she has received complaints about vehicles parking inconsiderately opposite Pickering Road junction.   PCSO Harrison pointed out that there are no restrictions in this area and although the Highway Codes states that cars should not park within 10 metres of a junction this is only advisory and not enforceable.  The Chair said that there is ongoing building work at the property to which the vehicle belongs and is hopeful that they are having a driveway installed.
e) Cllr. J. Thompson said that he has received complaints about a two tone Rover car parking on Broadway Avenue which has no MOT or tax.  PCSO Harrison said that he has investigated this vehicle and because cars pre 1960 do not require an MOT there is no issue from a police point of view.  
16/2910 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 11th October 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2911  Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that Adnan Ali has assessed the roads in our area for implementing the Community Speedwatch Scheme and has concluded that Moss Road and New Road/Church Road are suitable.  Mr. Ali said that the next step is to collate data which will be in the New Year as all the data collection boxes are booked out until then.
16/2912 Correspondence
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – update from Cllr. Sean Davies on the future of the Women & Children’s Centre and A&E Services.  Cllr. Davies says that on 24th October a letter was sent to David Evans, Senior Responsible Officer of the Future Fit Programme, outlining why the Council believes that the programme’s appraisal of the options for hospital services in Telford & Shrewsbury is flawed, unfair and open to legal challenge.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Notice of consultation on Animal Licence Conditions.  TWC have undertaken a comprehensive review of its animal welfare conditions of licence.  Draft documents can be viewed on the website or at Darby House, Addenbrooke House or Southwater One.  Representations must be made in writing by 12th December.
c) Telford & Wrekin Council – Results of a consultation on a possible one way street for Talbot Road/Charles Street.  It was noted that the survey concluded that five residents did not want a one way street, six said yes to a one way system and two had no view.  A resident had commented that they understood that Kingdom Hall is relocating which will remove the need to do anything as vehicles using this building cause the parking problems.  It was RESOLVED to monitor this problem for the time being.
d) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to Veolia’s Energy Recovery Facility at Four Ashes.  This is the facility where red top waste is taken to generate energy and a Material Recovery Facility where purple top recycling is separated before being sent for processing.  Dates available are 22nd November and 6th or 20th December.
Tabled Correspondence

Parish Charter Monitoring Group – Minutes of a meeting held on 12th October.  SALC – Wrekin Area Committee – Minutes of a meeting held on 19th October.  Telford & Wrekin Parish Forum – Minutes of a meeting held on 5th October.  The Friend of St. Chad’s Church, Shrewsbury – Notice of an event entitled ‘Baptism of Fire – Wilfred Owen’s War in 1917’ on Saturday 28th January 2017 11am – 7.30pm.  Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine

16/2913 Payments to be Issued
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for November 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for November 2016 totalling £10,420.87 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)
16/2914 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for October
A Statement of Accounts for October was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for October 2016.
16/2915 Review of Parliamentary Constituencies – Support of Town & Parish Councils – Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds

Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds said that there are proposals to reduce the number of MPs from 650 to 600 and we need to focus on what is happening within Telford & Wrekin.  Cllr. Reynolds said that we need to bring Donnington into Telford and retain the Telford seat and suggested that Apley should stay within the Wrekin seat.
Cllr. C.F. Smith agreed that we should support the Boundary Commissions proposal for retaining the Telford seat and include Donnington and Hadley and said it makes sense to keep the old industrial areas in Telford.    Cllr. Smith said that Bridgnorth and Broseley are not in Telford but do have similar identities to Wellington and should be within the Wrekin seat.
RESOLVED – to write to the Boundary Commission with these comments.

16/2916 Any Items of Information or Items for the next Agenda
a) Cllr. Brayne said that thanks should be given to the Allotment Association for the Firework Display held on 5th November.  The Chair also thanked the Allotment Association for an excellent evening.

b) The Clerk informed members that she had spoken to the Minister Heather Page who said that the Remembrance Service will be held at Holy Trinity on Sunday 11th November at 10.45am.
16/2917 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 13th December in the School Hall at 7pm.
16/2918 Private Session

RESOLVED – that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960, the public and press will be temporarily excluded.
The Chair informed members that interviews were held for four candidates and two candidates were very suitable but one in particular ‘stuck out’ and answered all questions impressively.  It was commented that this particular candidate had a good knowledge of council procedures.  The Chair said that the Finance Committee unanimously agreed to recommend Mrs. Carol Binnington should be employed as Clerk and RFO for 30 hours per week over 4 days.  
RESOLVED – to employ Mrs. Carol Binnington as Clerk and RFO for 30 hours per week over 4 days.  It was further RESOLVED that a Contract of Employment needs to be drawn up and agreed with Mrs. Binnington.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….
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